IEEE Region 8 Secretary Report May 2010

94th IEEE Region 8 Committee Meeting, Riga

The 93rd IEEE Region 8 meeting in Lisbon was organized with the help of the Portugal Section and had a big success in participation numbers. The actual meeting went very well without any problems. The organization of the meeting and the caucus sessions was favourably commented by many participants. The social program was also very interesting, the tour around town was nice and the castle was perfect. Thank you Portugal!!

My first priority after the Portugal meeting was to organize the OpCom meeting in Beirut Lebanon and then the Region 8 meeting in Riga. The OpCom meeting in Beirut was excellent and it coincided with the125th IEEE Anniversary and the 5th Anniversary of the Lebanon Section. 

Another priority I had was the updating of the Region 8 Web page which was done in a quick and efficient way by our Electronics coordinator George Michael. I would like to thank him for his excellent work. All the Sections were encouraged to have a Web page which should be up to date and be interesting and helpful to our members. It is in this concept that we had our Sections Web page Contest. We had 11 Sections that took part in the competition with very good results, The encouraging thing was that some Sections that did not have a Web page previously or their Web page was inactive and now they created a Web page for this purpose. My target is to have Web pages for all the Sections in our Region.

Our next meeting will be held in Prague, Czech Republic from October 9-10, 2010. You will hear from me soon on this subject.

I would like to thank our Director, all the OpCom members and all the Section Chairs and other Region 8 Committee members for their cooperation and hard work in all the aspects of IEEE.

Costas Stasopoulos
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